Mr. Frederick H. Waddell
President and Chief Executive Officer

Northern Trust Corporation

50 LaSalle

Chicago, Il 606XX

Dear Mr. Waddell,

The Lynde and Harry Bradley Foundation (Bradley Foundation) has been a custody, investment services and securities lending client of Northern Trust since July 1999.  The Bradley Foundation was recently notified of the deficiency in the securities lending collateral pools and the options Northern Trust has proposed with respect to curing the deficiencies and allowing clients to withdraw from the securities lending program.   We evaluated Northern Trust’s proposed options and found they are completely unsatisfactory.  We believe Northern Trust should remedy the deficiency and facilitate client withdrawals from the securities lending program.  
The rapidly change market conditions make it essential that we will receive a quick and satisfactory response to our request.   I look forward to hearing from you. 
Sincerely

Cc:  Connie L. Lindsey, Senior Vice President, Corporate & Institutional Services

        Timothy J Theriault, President, Corporate and Institutional Services

        Stephen Potter, Executive Vice President and Head of Europe, Middle East, Africa

